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USDA’s Farm Service Agency Expands 
Bridges to Opportunity Nationwide 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) announced the expansion of a unique service for farmers 
and ranchers. FSA’s Bridges to Opportunity program provides a 
one-stop-shop that connects producers with resources, programs 
and educational services offered across the department, as well as 
from other USDA partner organizations. Bridges to Opportunity, 
which currently provides enhanced customer support to more than 
150,000 customers in 20 states, will expand to serve customers 
across the country before the end of the month using fiscal year 
2016 funds.  

FSA’s presence in over 2,100 county offices, in nearly every rural 
county, puts the agency in a unique position to partner with non-
governmental organizations to reach thousands of agricultural 
producers who can benefit from the programs and 
services.  Bridges to Opportunity allows FSA employees to search 
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and obtain a list of all local, state, regional and national 
organizations that may be able assist local producers with their 
specific need. For example, FSA’s Houston County office in Texas 
partnered with many agricultural organizations to serve producers 
affected by severe drought.  When drought-stricken agricultural 
producers came to the county office looking for assistance, FSA 
employees were able to provide traditional services, such as the 
Livestock Forage Program and the Emergency loan program 
administered by FSA, as well as connect local farmers with local, 
regional, and national organizations that provide drought assistance 
and education. 

Bridges to Opportunity was developed by FSA to provide producers 
with a more comprehensive customer service experience by 
connecting them with other USDA agencies and nonfederal 
partners. Through Bridges to Opportunity, FSA county office 
employees have the tools to connect farmers, ranchers and anyone 
interested in agriculture with customized expertise on topics 
ranging including organic production, beginning farmer resources, 
integrated pest management, disaster assistance, conservation 
practices, agricultural educational courses, loans, grants and other 
financial assistance that can start, grow or benefit farming and 
ranching operations. 

For more information about Bridges to Opportunity, please contact 
your local FSA county office.  

 

The Census of Agriculture is a Producer's 
Voice, Future, and Opportunity.  

In December farmers and ranchers across the nation will receive 
the 2017 Census of Agriculture. Producers can mail in their 
completed census form, or respond online via the improved web 
questionnaire. The online questionnaire has been revised 
extensively to make it more convenient for producers.   

Conducted once every five years, the census of agriculture is a 
complete count of all U.S. farms, ranches, and those who operate 
them; it is the only source of uniform, comprehensive, and impartial 
agriculture data for every state and county in the nation.  

Farmers and ranchers, trade associations, government, extension 
educators, researchers, and many others rely on census of 
agriculture data when making decisions that shape American 
agriculture – from creating and funding farm programs to boosting 
services for communities and the industry. The census of 
agriculture is a producer's voice, future, and opportunity.  

For more information about the 2017 Census of Agriculture, visit 
www.agcensus.usda.gov or call (800) 727-9540. 

 
 

http://www.agcensus.usda.gov/


 

New Improvement to Streamline Crop Reporting 

Farmers and ranchers filing crop acreage reports with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) and 
participating insurance providers approved by the Risk Management Agency (RMA) now can 
provide the common information from their acreage reports at one office and the information will be 
electronically shared with the other location.   

This new process is part of the USDA Acreage Crop Reporting Streamlining Initiative (ACRSI). This 
interagency collaboration also includes participating private crop insurance agents and insurance 
companies, all working to streamline the information collected from farmers and ranchers who 
participate in USDA programs. 

Once filing at one location, data that’s important to both FSA and RMA will be securely and 
electronically shared with the other location avoiding redundant and duplicative reporting, as well as 
saving farmers and ranchers time. 

USDA has been working to streamline the crop reporting process for agricultural producers, who 
have expressed concerns with providing the same basic common information for multiple 
locations.  In 2013, USDA consolidated the deadlines to 15 dates for submitting these reports, down 
from the previous 54 dates at RMA and 17 dates for FSA. USDA representatives believe farmers 
and ranchers will experience a notable improvement in the coming weeks as they approach the 
peak season for crop reporting later this summer.  

More than 93 percent of all annual reported acres to FSA and RMA now are eligible for the common 
data reporting, and USDA is exploring adding more crops. Producers must still visit both locations to 
validate and sign acreage reports, complete maps or provide program-specific information. The 
common data from the first-filed acreage report will now be available to pre-populate and accelerate 
completion of the second report. Plans are underway at USDA to continue building upon the 
framework with additional efficiencies at a future date.   

Farmers and ranchers are also reminded that they can now access their FSA farm information from 
the convenience of their home computer. Producers can see field boundaries, images of the farm, 
conservation status, operator and owner information and much more.  

The new customer self-service portal, known as FSAFarm+, gives farmers and ranchers online 
access to securely view, print or export their personal farm data. To enroll in the online service, 
producers are encouraged to contact their local FSA office for details. To find a local FSA office in 
your area, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

FSA Offers Joint Financing Option on Direct Farm Ownership 
Loans 

The USDA Farm Service Agency’s (FSA) Direct Farm Ownership loans are a resource to help 
farmers and ranchers become owner-operators of family farms, improve and expand current 
operations, increase agricultural productivity, and assist with land tenure to save farmland for future 
generations.  

Depending on the applicant’s needs, there are three types of Direct Farm Ownership Loans: 
regular, down payment and joint financing. FSA also offers a Direct Farm Ownership Microloan 
option for smaller financial needs up to $50,000.  

http://offices.usda.gov/
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Joint financing allows FSA to provide more farmers and ranchers with access to capital. FSA lends 
up to 50 percent of the total amount financed. A commercial lender, a State program or the seller of 
the property being purchased, provides the balance of loan funds, with or without an FSA 
guarantee. The maximum loan amount for a Joint Financing loan is $300,000 and the repayment 
period for the loan is up to 40 years. 

To be eligible, the operation must be an eligible farm enterprise. Farm Ownership loan funds cannot 
be used to finance nonfarm enterprises and all applicants must be able to meet general eligibility 
requirements. Loan applicants are also required to have participated in the business operations of a 
farm or ranch for at least three years out of the 10 years prior to the date the application is 
submitted. The applicant must show documentation that their participation in the business operation 
of the farm or ranch was not solely as a laborer.  

 For more information about FSA Loan programs, contact your local FSA office or visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov. To find your local FSA office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

  

 

USDA Announces Streamlined Guaranteed Loans and 
Additional Lender Category for Small-Scale Operators 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) announced the availability of a streamlined version of 
USDA guaranteed loans, which are tailored for smaller scale farms and urban producers. The 
program, called EZ Guarantee Loans, uses a simplified application process to help beginning, 
small, underserved and family farmers and ranchers apply for loans of up to $100,000 from USDA-
approved lenders to purchase farmland or finance agricultural operations.  

A new category of lenders will join traditional lenders, such as banks and credit unions, in offering 
USDA EZ Guarantee Loans. Microlenders, which include Community Development Financial 
Institutions and Rural Rehabilitation Corporations, will be able to offer their customers up to $50,000 
of EZ Guaranteed Loans, helping to reach urban areas and underserved producers. Banks, credit 
unions and other traditional USDA-approved lenders, can offer customers up to $100,000 to help 
with agricultural operation costs. 

EZ Guarantee Loans offer low interest rates and terms up to seven years for financing operating 
expenses and 40 years for financing the purchase of farm real estate. USDA-approved lenders can 
issue these loans with the Farm Service Agency (FSA) guaranteeing the loan up to 95 percent. 

 More information about the available types of FSA farm loans can be found at 
www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans or by contacting your local FSA office.  

  

 

USDA Microloans Help Farmers Purchase Farmland and 
Improve Property 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/
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The microloan program has been hugely successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, 
totaling over $373 million to producers across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and 
ranchers with operating costs, such as feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living 
expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or contact your 
local FSA office.  

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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